RE: faculty Senate and OCR aka judicial affairs

Mailbag Message ID 20

Message ID <BEA32338E8EDDD4AAB3C6A70586819DC010ACF@CH1PRD0402MB116.namprd04.prod.outlook.com>

From "Fessler, Susanna" <sfessler@albany.edu>

Date 2011-11-16 16:41:18+00:00

To "Faerman; Sue R" <sfaerman@albany.edu>; "Cameron; Gail" <gcameron@albany.edu>

Cc "Malatesta; JoAnne M" <jmalatesta@albany.edu>

Subject RE: faculty Senate and OCR aka judicial affairs

Thanks for the reply, Sue. I had answered Greg independently, and should have copied you. I wrote:

From: greg nowell [mailto:greg.nowell@hotmail.com]

Sent: Tuesday, November 15, 2011 10:32 AM

To: Cameron, Gail

Subject: faculty Senate and OCR aka judicial affairs

Dear Greg.

Gail passed your e-mail on to me. The short answer is that the Senate does not review the performance of any office on campus, including Judicial Affairs/Conflict Resolution. The longer answer goes in a couple directions:

First, there was a resolution two years ago in the Senate that the campus should establish a regular review of administrators and administrative offices. You can see a copy of that Resolution at http://www.albany.edu/senate/2009-2010 legislation.htm. It is at the bottom of the page, Resolution 0910-02. Progress on that has been slow but steady. Last year when I chaired GOV the task was delegated to Joette Stefl-Mabry, who has put together an ad hoc committee to establish the parameters and charge of the Evaluation committee. I've moved on now out of GOV, so I can't speak in greater detail but I believe that GOV has had this as an agenda item a couple times already this year so it probably shows up in the minutes. You could ask Joette or Andi Lyons (chair of GOV this year) for details if you want

But, I sort of think that this is not what your query was about. Academic dishonesty is not handled (at least initially) through Conflict Resolution really. It is handled through the Office of Undergraduate Education (Sue Faerman's Office). They have, in the past few years, formalized the process of reporting plagiarism. On their web site, http://www.albany.edu/undergraduateeducation/, on the left near the bottom is a link to the "Violation of Academic Integrity Report" form that professors are asked to fill out if they find such a violation. That report is, I believe, kept on file in that office. That way, if there are repeat offenders over the course of semesters with different professors, there is a clear record of the offenses.

The official statement on the Undergraduate Studies website reads:

Academic Dishonesty: This important matter is dealt with fully in the *Undergraduate Bulletin* and in other policy documents, which describe the main kinds of academic dishonesty, including plagiarism, cheating, multiple submission, forgery, sabotage, falsification, unauthorized collaboration, and bribery. It is the student's responsibility to know and to adhere to appropriate standards of academic integrity. The Office for Undergraduate Education recommends that faculty announce explicitly, and indicate on their syllabi, the unvarying expectation of academic integrity.

The main facts are as follows:

- i. Reporting: All instructors **must** report in writing to the Office for Undergraduate Education every incident involving academic dishonesty by undergraduates and all sanctions they impose, along with a brief description of the offense.
- ii. Academic Penalties: Instructors have the right to impose appropriate academic (grade) sanctions for proven academic dishonesty. Such sanctions range from requiring resubmission of material, to a failing grade on an assignment, to a failing grade for the whole course.
- iii. Disciplinary Penalties: Instructors **may also** refer cases of academic dishonesty to the University Judicial System in lieu of, or in addition to, any academic penalties they impose through their course grades. Again, Clarence L. McNeill is the appropriate contact person. You can contact him or the Office for Undergraduate Education to discuss typical faculty practices in cases of academic dishonesty, as well as what appropriate sanctions for particular situations might be.

Now, as far as statistics, as you mention in your e-mail, I don't know if/how they are kept in both Conflict Resolution and the Office for Undergraduate Education. Clarence McNeil or Sue Faerman would probably be able to answer that question. As far as I know, no comparisons are made between our institution and other institutions. That's not the sort of data that any institution wants to share with outside institutions, so I suspect it would be very hard to acquire.

I hope that's somewhat informative--let me know if I can answer further questions.

[end of message]

All that said, I think this is a good opportunity, as you suggest, for us to think about how to be more efficient in the handling of cases between your office and the OCRCR. If there's something I can do to help facilitate the process, let me know.

Susanna Susanna Fessler

Professor

East Asian Studies Department

Humanities 210

University at Albany, State University of New York

Albany, NY 12222 Phone: (518) 442-4119 Fax: (518) 442-4118 E-mail: fessler@albany.edu

http://www.albany.edu/eas/fessler.shtml

From: Faerman, Sue R [mailto:sfaerman@albany.edu]
Sent: Wednesday, November 16, 2011 10:47 AM

To: Cameron, Gail; Fessler, Susanna

Cc: Malatesta, JoAnne M

Subject: RE: faculty Senate and OCR aka judicial affairs

Susanna and Gail,

Actually, some academic dishonesty issues are handled by OCRCR and some are handled by my office. For the record, we (UAC) began some conversations last year regarding how it should be determined what goes to OCRCR and what comes to me, but those conversations were put on hold while UAC dealt with Gen Ed. I am cc:ing JoAnne Malatesta to bring her into the conversation.

In terms of Greg's questions, there is no policy regarding the reporting of these statistics. So, for now, I would tell Greg that OCRCR reports to Christine Bouchard, and any questions regarding statistics maintained should be directed to her. It might, however, be a good idea for Susanna, JoAnne, Tim Groves, Kevin Williams and me to have a meeting to talk about whether and how to move forward regarding the gap/overlap that occurs as a result of current policy.

Best, Sue

Sue Faerman, Ph.D.

Vice Provost for Undergraduate Education
PH: (518) 442-3950

FAX: (518) 442-4959

Snail Mail:

Lecture Center 30

University at Albany-SUNY

Albany, NY 12222

From: Cameron, Gail

Sent: Wednesday, November 16, 2011 8:53 AM

To: Fessler, Susanna Cc: Faerman. Sue R

Subject: RE: faculty Senate and OCR aka judicial affairs

Do I need to respond to Greg?

Gail Cameron University Senate

UNH 302

University at Albany 1400 Washington Avenue

Albany, NY 12222 PH (518) 956-8026 FX (518) 956-8022

http://www.albany.edu/senate/

P Please consider our environment before printing this e-mail.

From: Fessler, Susanna [mailto:sfessler@albany.edu]
Sent: Tuesday, November 15, 2011 11:29 AM

To: Cameron, Gail Cc: Faerman, Sue R

Subject: RE: faculty Senate and OCR aka judicial affairs

Hi Gail

Academic dishonesty issues are handled by Sue Faerman's office. Res Life, campus life, disruptive behavior in the classroom, etc. are handled by Student Success. I don't know if Sue's office has statistics like what Greg mentions below, but l'm copying her on this so she can join the conversation.

Susanna

Susanna Fessler Professor

East Asian Studies Department

Humanities 210 University at Albany Albany, NY 12222 518-442-4119 (voice) 518-442-4118 (facsimile)

http://www.albany.edu/eas/fessler. s html

From: Cameron, Gail [mailto:gcameron@albany.edu]
Sent: Tuesday, November 15, 2011 11:02 AM

To: Fessler, Susanna

Subject: FW: faculty Senate and OCR aka judicial affairs

Hi Susanna

l'm not aware that the Senate has any oversight of the Office of Conflict Resolution. That office reports to Student Success and I believe he should be referred to Chris Bouchard but would welcome your thoughts.

Thanks, Gail

Gail Cameron

University Senate

UNH 302

University at Albany

1400 Washington Avenue

Albany, NY 12222

PH (518) 956-8026

FX (518) 956-8022

http://www.albany.edu/senate/

P Please consider our environment before printing this e-mail.

From: greg nowell [mailto:greg.nowell@hotmail.com]
Sent: Tuesday, November 15, 2011 10:32 AM

To: Cameron, Gail

Subject: faculty Senate and OCR aka judicial affairs

Dear Gail

I was wondering if the faculty senate has any authority to review the performance of what used to be called judicial affairs, now the office of conflict resolution. Sometimes I get the feeling there is no sheriff in Dodge City on matters of plagiarism and other aspects of student conduct, a feeling that has been expressed to me by peers in my department.

Of particular interest to me is whether the disposition of issues regarding plagiarism and academic dishonesty--that is to say, the outcomes, the % of referred cases that actually lead to suspension for example--are handled in a manner consistent with practices at peer institutions.

Thanks,

Greg Nowell